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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:

School of Graduate Studies: Proposal from the Department of Adult Education and
Counselling Psychology to change the name of the Adult Education Program to the Adult
Education and Community Development Program

JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION:

The Committee has the authority to approve changes to academic regulations and other matters
affecting divisional Calendars.

PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN:

The School of Graduate Studies approved this proposal at its Council meeting of October
28, 2003.

HIGHLIGHTS:

This change is in line with changes to the Department’s name that occurred in May 2002.
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS:

None

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the Committee on Academic Policy and Programs approve the
following motion:



THAT proposal from the School of Graduate Studies dated November 7, 2003 to change
the name of the Adult Education Program to the Adult Education and Community
Development Program, effective immediately.



November 7, 2003

Professor Carolyn Tuohy
Vice-President and Associate Provost
Room 206, Simcoe Hall

27 King’s College Circle

University of Toronto

Dear Professor Tuohy:

At its meeting of October 28, 2003, the Council of the School of Graduate Studies approved the
following motion:

THAT SGS Council approve the proposal of the Department of Adult Education
and Counselling Psychology to change the name of the Adult Education Program
to the Adult Education and Community Development Program, effective
immediately.

The motion sheet and supporting documentation are attached. Division II Executive Committee
approved the proposal on October 8, 2003.

The above motion changes the name of the Adult Education program only. On behalf of the
Council of the School of Graduate Studies, I am presenting this item to Governing Council for
information.

Yours sincerely,

Jane Alderdice
Secretary to SGS Council
and Coordinator of Policy, Program and Liaison

Encl.
/smr

c.c. J. Cherry A.Drummond C. Johnston V. Makarovska
L. Stermac L. Yee

H:Council/FollowUp/2003-2004/0Oct.28/Adult Education Program Name Change



Motion

School of Graduate Studies Council
Tuesday, October 28, 2003

Item 10.

MOTION (/) THAT SGS Council approve the proposal of the Department of
Adult Education and Counselling Psychology to change the name of the Adult Education
Program to the Adult Education and Community Development Program, effective
immediately.

See covering letter attached

NOTE:
SGS Council approved a proposal for a name change of the Department only, in May

2002. The above motion changes the name of the Adult Education program offered by
the Department.

With SGS Council approval this item will go to Governing Council committees for
approval.

H/Council/Motions/2003-2004/October 28/Adult Education Program Name Change



ONTARIO INSTITUTE FOR

STUDIES IN EDUCATION
3F THE UNIVERSITY

OF TORONTO

252 Bloor Street West

Toronto, Ontaric
Canada M35 1v6
Telephone: {416)

923-6641
MEMORANDUM
DATE: September 22, 2003
TO: Dean Joan Cherry
SGS, Division I
FROM: Professor Lana Stermac
Chair
AECP, OISE/UT
RE: Program title change

The Adult Education and Counselling Psychology Department would like to change the title of one
of its two graduate programs from "Adult Education” to "Adult Education and Community
Development." All faculty members in the Department are in agreement with this request which is
not associated with any substantive changes to the Adult Education Program.

When OISE merged with the University of Toronto the Adult Education Department and the
Counselling Psychology Program came together into one Department called: "Adult Education,
Community Development and Counselling Psychology." Needless to say people found this title
rather cumbersome. Last year we made the decision to change the names of BOTH the Department
and the Adult Education Program respectively, to:

" The Adult Education and Counselling Psychology Department” and

" The Adult Education and Community Development Program”

By some oversight, only the Department's name was changed at that time.

We would now like to complete this modification. Since there is no substantive Program change
involved we are hoping it will be possible to do this in time for the new Program name to be
included in mext vear's Bulletin. Professor Angela Miles and Professor Jack Quarter, our
Departmental representative on the [SGS, Division I Executive], will be happy to provide any
further information that may be of use in the Committee's deliberations.

Sincerely,

7

Lana Stermac, Ph.D.
Chair, AECP
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